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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Thursday, April 19th, 2007 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, Second Floor of the Cannon Bldg.
MINUTES APPROVED:
05-17-07
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Michael T. Szymanski, Chairman, Presiding
Laurence R. McBride, Vice-Chairman, Professional Member
Roy B. Kemp III, Secretary, Professional Member
Victor Kennedy, Public Member

Frank Szczuka, Public Member
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Frederick Schranck, Deputy Attorney General
James L. Collins, Director, Division of Professional Regulation
Peggy A. Foreit, Administrative Specialist II

MEMBERS ABSENT

Elton M. Murray, Professional Member

OTHERS PRESENT
None
1.0  CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Szymanski called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.  
2.0  REVIEW OF MINUTES
The board reviewed the minutes of the March 15th, 2007 Board Meeting.  Mr. Kennedy made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, seconded by Mr. Kemp.  The motion was unanimously carried.
The board reviewed the meeting minutes of the March 15th, 2007 Rules and Regulations Hearing.  

Mr. Szymanski made a motion to approve the hearing minutes, seconded by Mr. McBride.  The motion was unanimously carried.

3.0  UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Draft of Proposed Change to Statute, Chapter 27, Title 24
Mr. Szymanski informed the board that he had a concern with 24 Del. C. § 2718 as it related to engineers performing land surveying.  A discussion ensued by the board members concerning dual license, the competency of engineers performing land surveying activities, and what other states board did with regards to licensure.  After discussion by the board members, Mr. Schranck stated a revision could be made in another bill at a later date to address the issue of engineers performing land surveying.   A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. McBride.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Northeastern Zone Meeting and Colonial States Conference
Mr. Murray will be representing the board at the NCEES Northeastern Zone and the Colonial States Conferences being held May 3rd – May 5th in Newport, Rhode Island.
NCEES Annual Conference  - Preliminary Agenda
Ms. Foreit distributed to the board members the preliminary copy of the NCEES Annual Conference Agenda scheduled for August 22-August 25, 2007 in Philadelphia, PA.  Ms. Foreit asked that any board member who wishes to attend should let the board office know by the next scheduled board meeting.  
Update: April Examination Update and Coastal Construction Permit Application
Ms. Foreit informed the board that the April Examination was scheduled for April 20th and April 21st.   An update will be provided at the next meeting.  

Ms. Foreit informed the board that all of the board’s changes had been made to the template for the coastal construction permit application and the updated permit application was available on the DNREC Website.   Ms. Foreit wished to thank Jennifer Wheatley of DNREC for her quick response to having all the requested changes made in a timely manner. 

Review and Distribution Approval of Flyer Notifying Licensees of Rules and Regulation Changes

The board office created a flyer for email distribution to all licensees for the highlighted rules and regulation changes as well as other various on line services offered by the Division.  The board members stated that the Beth Passwaters of the Delaware Association of Surveying should also receive a copy of the flyer.  A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. Kennedy to 
distribute the flyer with the proposed changes to all licensees by email.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

4.0  NEW BUSINESS

Strategic Planning Session – If and When
Ms. Foreit stated that James Collins, Division Director, was available to assist the board in developing a strategic plan.   The board members will review the documents and decide if the assistance of 
Mr. Collins is required.   A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. McBride to table this for the September board meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.
NCEES Survey Results
DE Nationalizing State Drainage Exam, Inactive and Retiree Status’
The board reviewed the results of the survey conducted by the board office concerning the nationalization of the state drainage exam as well as the inactive and retiree status’.  Mr. Murray 

had raised the issue of inactive status versus retiree status at the March 15th, 2007 Board Meeting.  Since Mr. Murray was not present at this meeting, a motion was made by Mr. Kemp, seconded by 

Mr. McBride to table the issue until the next board meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Application for Continuation of License or Permit

The board reviewed the application of licensee, Kelly Katz, to obtain permission to continue his license.  Mr. Katz asked the board to extend his period of time for fulfilling his continuing education requirement due to military leave.  A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, seconded by Mr. Szymanski to table the request until legal counsel was available.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Late Renewal for 2005

The board reviewed the request of Donna Bennis to obtain renewal using 2006 courses to fulfill the 2005 continuing education requirement.  A motion was made by Mr. Kennedy, seconded by Mr. McBride to table the request until legal counsel was available.   The motion was unanimously carried. 

Re-Review of Examination Applications

The board re-reviewed the application of Bruce Allen Davis to sit for the NCEES PS, FS and DE State Drainage Examination.  A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, seconded by Mr. McBride to table this application as legal review was required based on a State Bureau of Investigation Report.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Continuing Education Credit Requests
A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, seconded by Mr. Szymanski to approve the courses listed below for the required Personal Development Hours (PDH’s). The motion was unanimously carried. 

NJ Society of Professional Land Surveyors - 

   “An In Depth Study of Easements” – 8 PDH’s


   “Situational Ethics for Land Surveyors” – 4 PDH’s

   “Getting the Most Out of Civil 3D 2007” – 8 PDH’s

Pennsylvania GIS Conference

   “Introduction to ArcGIS 9.2 Desktop – 14 PDH’s

A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, seconded by Mr. Szymanski to deny the course listed below for the required Personal Development Hours (PDH’s) as it was determined that the course did not pertain to the practice of land surveying.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Lorman Education Services  


  “Watershed Planning Using the EPA Draft Handbook” – 1.5 PDH’s

A motion was made by Mr. McBride, seconded by Mr. Szymanski to deny the course listed below for the required Personal Development Hours (PDH’s) as it was determined that the course did not pertain to the practice of land surveying.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Greater Capital Area Association of Realtors - 


  “Professional Standards & Code of Ethics” – 3 PDH’s

Northeastern Zone Nominations for Vice President
The board members were distributed a flyer from a candidate, Howard Gibbs, running for office as the Northeastern Zone Vice President.
Copy of Renewal Notification for 2007

Ms. Foreit distributed a copy of the on line renewal notice to the board members that was sent to all licensees.  

Complaints

Requests for Hearing

Ms. Kimberly Wilson, Prosecuting Deputy Attorney General, has requested a hearing be scheduled for the June 21st, 2007 board meeting for Complaint# 05-03-06.  A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, seconded by Mr. Szczuka to schedule the hearing for June 21st.  The motion was unanimously carried.
5.0  Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)

None
6.0  Public Comment
There was no public comment.
7.0  Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 17th, 2007 at 8:30 a.m. in Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  
8.0  Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Kennedy made a motion, seconded by Mr. McBride, to adjourn the meeting at 11:10 a.m. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Peggy A. Foreit
Peggy A. Foreit
Administrative Specialist II







